
 
The following is a list of the bills that the Council is actively tracking in the 2023 Regular 

Session 

Bill 
Number Bill Title Description Last Action Category 

HB12 

AN ACT 
relating to 
operating a 
motor vehicle 

Prohibit use of 
personal 
communication 
device  

16-Feb 
To 
Transportation Civil Rights 

HB15 

AN ACT 
relating to 
family care 
leave 

Prohibit employers 
from refusing to grant 
an employee family 
care leave 

3-Jan 
Filed Employment 

HB22 

AN ACT 
relating to the 
regulation of 
cannabis 

Legalize, regulate, 
and tax cannabis 

23-Feb 
To 
Appropriations  
and Revenue Healthcare 

HB25 

AN ACT 
relating to 
exemptions for 
totally disabled 
veterans with a 
permanent and 
total one 
hundred 
percent 
service-
connected 
disability rating 
from the United 
States 
Department of 
Veterans 
Affairs 

Allow disabled 
veterans a 100% 
write-off from motor 
vehicles taxes and 
insurance, personal 
ID, and hunting 
licenses 

23-Feb 
To 
Appropriations  
and Revenue LTSS 

HB41 

AN ACT 
relating to a 
foster care 
student toolkit 

Develop a toolkit to 
help address unique 
educational needs of 
foster children 

14-Feb 
To Families 
and 
Children Education 

HB42 

AN ACT 
relating to 
individuals with 
intellectual and 
developmental 
disabilities 

Essentially a DD Bill 
of Rights 

14-Feb 
To Families 
and 
Children Civil Rights 

https://apps.legislature.ky.gov/record/23rs/hb12.html
https://apps.legislature.ky.gov/record/23rs/hb15.html
https://apps.legislature.ky.gov/record/23rs/hb22.html
https://apps.legislature.ky.gov/record/23rs/hb25.html
https://apps.legislature.ky.gov/record/23rs/hb41.html
https://apps.legislature.ky.gov/recorddocuments/bill/23RS/hb42/orig_bill.pdf


 
Bill 
Number Bill Title Description Last Action Category 

HB43 

AN ACT 
relating to the 
Recognition of 
EMS Personnel 
Licensure 
Interstate 
Compact 

Allows KY to join the 
EMS Compact, 
allowing EMS from 
other states to work 
in KY, among other 
things 

3-Jan 
Filed Healthcare 

HB47 

AN ACT 
relating to 
cannabis 

Essentially 
decriminalize 
cannabis 

2-April 
Signed by 
Governor Healthcare 

HB48 

AN ACT 
proposing to 
create a new 
section of the 
Constitution of 
Kentucky 
relating to the 
possession of 
cannabis 

Proposes a 
Constitutional 
Amendment to allow 
the possession of 
cannabis 

3-Jan  
Filed Healthcare 

HB55 

AN ACT 
relating to 
disabled 
veteran license 
plate fees 

Exempt veterans w/ 
50% service-
connected disability 
from license plate 
fees 

23-Feb  
To 
Appropriations 
and Revenue LTSS 

HB56 

AN ACT 
relating to 
regional 
service areas 
for regional 
community 
services 
programs. 

Define 'regional 
community services 
program'; establish 
condition under 
which they can serve 
outside their area 

30-Mar 
Signed by 
Governor  Government 

HB67 

AN ACT 
relating to 
health benefit 
coverage for 
chronic pain 
treatments 

Require Medicaid & 
Medicare to cover 
chronic pain 
treatments 

3-Jan  
Filed Healthcare 

https://apps.legislature.ky.gov/record/23rs/hb43.html
https://apps.legislature.ky.gov/record/23rs/hb47.html
https://apps.legislature.ky.gov/record/23rs/hb48.html
https://apps.legislature.ky.gov/record/23rs/hb55.html
https://apps.legislature.ky.gov/record/23rs/hb56.html
https://apps.legislature.ky.gov/record/23rs/hb67.html


 
Bill 
Number Bill Title Description Last Action Category 

HB69 

AN ACT 
relating to 
earned paid 
sick leave 

Employers to provide 
earned paid sick 
leave to employees; 
provide that 
employees earn paid 
sick leave upon the 
date of hire and can 
use the leave after 
being employed for 
90 days 

3-Jan  
Filed Employment 

HB84 

AN ACT 
relating to 
guardians and 
conservators 

Changes some Court 
procedures for 
guardianship and 
conservatorship 
hearings 

4-Jan  
Filed Civil Rights 

HB107 

AN ACT 
relating to 
medicinal 
cannabis and 
making an 
appropriation 
therefor 

Create a medicinal 
cannabis program 
and regulate it 

23-Feb  
To 
Appropriations 
and Revenue Healthcare 

HB135 

An ACT 
relating to 
autonomous 
vehicles 

Establish conditions 
and requirements for 
the operation of fully 
autonomous vehicles 
on the highway 

10-Apr 
VETOED Transportation 

HB141 

AN ACT 
relating to the 
establishment 
of emergency 
insulin 
programs and 
declaring an 
emergency 

Establish the Urgent-
Need Insulin 
Program and the 
Continuing Access to 
Insulin Program 

6-Jan  
Filed Healthcare 

HB156 

AN ACT 
relating to 
essential 
caregivers and 
declaring an 
emergency 

Include psych 
facilities and 
pandemics as 
exemptions to allow 
a personal care 
visitor 

8-Mar 
Passed House Healthcare 

https://apps.legislature.ky.gov/record/23rs/hb69.html
https://apps.legislature.ky.gov/record/23rs/hb156.html


 
Bill 
Number Bill Title Description Last Action Category 

HB180 

AN ACT 
relating to 
coverage for 
biomarker 
testing 

Require Medicaid to 
allow biomarker 
testing 

22-Mar 
Signed by 
Governor Healthcare 

HB199 

AN ACT 
relating to 
motor vehicles 

Include a driver or 
passenger’s 
communication 
disorder in the 
vehicle registration 
system 

21-Feb 
To 
Transportation Transportation 

HB226 

AN ACT 
relating to 
reorganizations 

Move behavioral 
health community 
crisis response to 
CHFS 

22-Mar 
Signed by 
Governor Healthcare 

HB231 

AN ACT 
relating to 
criminal history 
record checks. 

Allow criminal history 
checks for all adults 
residing in a home in 
which a child is 
placed in an 
emergency 

1-Mar 
Passed House Civil Rights 

HB238 

AN Act relating 
to anatomical 
gift 
discrimination 

Prohibit 
discrimination in 
organ transplants 

20-Mar  
Signed by 
Governor Civil Rights 

HB240 

AN ACT 
relating to a tax 
credit for home 
installations 

Establish the 
refundable home 
modification tax 
credit 

23-Feb 
To 
Appropriations 
and Revenue Housing 

HB241 

AN ACT 
relating to 
compulsory 
attendance 

Create exemption to 
compulsory 
attendance for 
disability 

20-Mar  
Signed by 
Governor Civil Rights 

HB271 

AN ACT 
relating to the 
Kentucky Child 
Mental Health 
Services 
Access 
Program 

Creates the Kentucky 
Child Mental Health 
Services Access 
Program to help 
organize and 
increase access to 
care for children with 

14-Feb 
Filed Healthcare 

https://apps.legislature.ky.gov/record/23rs/hb180.html
https://apps.legislature.ky.gov/record/23rs/hb226.html
https://apps.legislature.ky.gov/record/23rs/hb231.html
https://apps.legislature.ky.gov/record/23rs/hb238.html
https://apps.legislature.ky.gov/record/23rs/hb240.html
https://apps.legislature.ky.gov/record/23rs/HB271.html


 
Bill 
Number Bill Title Description Last Action Category 

intellectual 
disabilities 

HB311 

AN ACT 
relating to 
telehealth 

Loosens Medicaid 
telehealth restrictions 

3-Apr 
Signed by 
Governor Healthcare 

HB332 

AN ACT 
relating to 
adult-sized 
changing 
tables 

Require adult-size 
changing tables in 
public buildings after 
2025 

15-Feb 
Filed Civil Rights 

HB334 

AN ACT 
relating to ICF 
for individuals 
with I/dd 

Increase beds at 
ICFs 

22-Mar  
Signed by 
Governor LTSS 

HB391 

AN ACT 
relating to long-
term care 

Strengthens training 
and planning 
processes for long-
term care facilities 

22-Mar  
Signed by 
Governor LTSS 

HB405 

AN ACT 
relating to the 
Social Work 
Licensure 
Compact 

Increase social 
worker workforce 

21-Feb 
Filed Healthcare  

HB471 

AN ACT 
relating to 
wages 

Eliminate 
subminimum wage 
and raise minimum 
wage to $15/hr 
 

21-Feb 
Filed Employment 

HB472 

AN ACT 
proposing a 
Constitutional 
Amendment 
relating to 
persons 
entitled to vote 

Ensure that people 
deemed 'mentally 
incompetent' have 
the right to vote 

21-Feb 
Filed Civil Rights 

HB511 

AN ACT 
relating to 
assisted living 
communities 

Redefine assisted 
living facilities as 
either 'institutional 
facilities' or 
'residential facilities.' 

24-Feb 
To Health 
Services LTSS 



 
Bill 
Number Bill Title Description Last Action Category 

Allow trained staff to 
administer insulin 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 

Bill 
Number Bill Title Description Last Action Category 

SB 14 

AN ACT 
relating to 
music 
therapy and 
making an 
appropriation 
therefor. 

Create state 
licensure and 
requirements for 
music therapists 

5-Jan 
To Licensing and  
Occupations Healthcare 

SB 27 

AN ACT 
relating to 
residential 
care facilities 

Require yearly and 
unannounced 
inspections of SCL 
group homes 

5-Jan 
To Health 
Services LTSS 

SB43 

AN ACT 
relating to 
relating to 
essential 
caregivers 
and declaring 
an 
emergency 

Create more 
exemptions to allow 
essential personal 
care attendants to 
visit the hospital 

22-Mar  
Signed by 
Governor LTSS 

SB47 

AN ACT 
relating to 
medicinal 
cannabis and 
making an 
appropriation 
therefor 

Create a medicinal 
cannabis program 
and regulate it 

1-Mar 
To Licensing and 
Occupations Healthcare 

SB48 

AN ACT 
relating to 
health, 
welfare, and 
family 
services 

Reorganization of 
CHFS 

30-Mar 
Signed by 
Governor Government 

SB51 

AN ACT 
relating to 
cannabis Regulate cannabis 

1-Mar 
To 
Appropriations 
and Revenue Civil Rights 

SB58 

AN ACT 
relating to 
professions 
assessing 

Eliminate 
requirements for 
individuals licensed 
under KRS Chapter 

22-Mar  
Signed by 
Governor Healthcare 

https://apps.legislature.ky.gov/record/23rs/sb14.html
https://apps.legislature.ky.gov/recorddocuments/bill/23RS/sb27/orig_bill.pdf


 
Bill 
Number Bill Title Description Last Action Category 

hearing and 
speech 

334 to sell or fit a 
hearing instrument 

SB69 

AN ACT 
relating to 
adult-size 
changing 
tables 

Require public 
buildings built after 
2025 to have at least 
one adult-size 
changing table 

 
9-Feb 
To 
Appropriations 
and Revenue Civil Rights 

SB71 

An ACT 
relating to 
organ 
donation 

Advance the current 
state of organ 
donation and allow 
more people to 
authorize its gift 

22-Mar  
Signed by 
Governor Healthcare 

SB78 

AN ACT 
proposing to 
create a new 
section of the 
Constitution 
of Kentucky 
relating to 
medical 
cannabis 

Change the 
constitution to allow 
medicinal cannabis 

14-Feb 
To State and 
Local 
Government Healthcare 

SB85 

AN ACT 
relating to 
guardianship 
proceedings 

Establish more rights 
of the ward in a 
guardianship hearing 

9-Feb 
To Families and 
Children Civil Rights 

SB88 

AN ACT 
relating to 
Medicaid 
coverage for 
assisted 
living 

Establish an assisted 
living community 
services option in the 
Commonwealth's 
Medicaid state plan 

9-Feb 
To Health 
Services Healthcare 

SB92 

AN ACT 
relating to 
animals and 
making an 
appropriation 
therefor 

Make it illegal to 
misrepresent as an 
assistance dog 

3-Mar 
Passed Senate Civil Rights 

SB160 

AN ACT 
relating to 
STABLE 

Exempt STABLE 
money from 
attachment, 

2-April  
Signed by 
Governor LTSS 

https://apps.legislature.ky.gov/record/23rs/sb69.html
https://apps.legislature.ky.gov/record/23rs/sb71.html
https://apps.legislature.ky.gov/record/23rs/sb78.html
https://apps.legislature.ky.gov/record/23rs/sb85.html
https://apps.legislature.ky.gov/record/23rs/sb88.html
https://apps.legislature.ky.gov/record/23rs/sb92.html


 
Bill 
Number Bill Title Description Last Action Category 

Kentucky 
Accounts 

execution, or 
garnishment 

SB272 

AN ACT 
relating to 
hate crimes 

Include individuals 
with disabilities in the 
definition of hate 
crimes 

23-Feb 
To Judiciary Civil Rights 

 


